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Dear Sir or Madam

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACTS

BOROUGH COUNCIL'S DECISION: Observations to adjoining borough - no comments
Notice is hereby given, in respect to the request for observation(s), of the above stated response 
of Islington Borough Council, the Local Planning Authority, in pursuance of its powers under the 
above mentioned Acts and Rules, Orders and Regulations made thereunder.  The response 
relates to the application / development referred to below, at the location indicated. 

The observations (if any) of the Borough Council are noted below.

Location: HS2 Melton Street LU Sub Station Compound, Land to the South of Euston 
Station, London, NW1 2BT, 

Application Type: Observations to Adjoining Borough
Date of Application: 14 September 2021 Application Received: 14 September 2021

Application Valid: 14 September 2021 Application Target: 05 October 2021

DEVELOPMENT:
Application for approval under Schedule 17 of High Speed Rail (London - West Midlands) Act 
2017 of lorry routes to and from the Melton Street LU Substation associated with the construction, 
excavation and above ground construction of the replacement London Underground Traction 
Substation and Vent Shaft. Main works activities include: capping beam, propping and excavation 
of the piled box; RC structures; headhouse fit out and envelope; Mechanical, Electrical, Plumbing 
and Heating (MEPH) and associated enabling works. Incorporating lorry routes via: Transport for 
London Road Network (TLRN), Melton Street, Cardington Street, Albany Street, Osnaburgh 
Terrace, Osnaburgh Street and Great Portland Street.



OBSERVATIONS: 
The London Borough of Islington do not wish to make any comments on the above application. 

Certified that this document contains a true record of a decision of the Council

Yours faithfully 

KAREN SULLIVAN
SERVICE DIRECTOR - PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT
AND PROPER OFFICER


